DISTRICT 90 Business Meeting

Aug. 3, 2021

Welcome from Randy C & Serenity Prayer

Attendance – Randy-DCM, Craig-Alt. DCM, Aaron-Archives, Gene-Treasurer, Ted and Ken-Geneseo, Richard-Pl

AA Birthdays-NONE (Randy did celebrate a Belly-Button Birthday 58 years)

Minutes Approval – Aaron motion, Ted 2nd – Minutes Approved

Officers' Reports:

- **DCM**: Randy C. Corrected the next meeting date, which is wrong on the Agenda, and will actually be Sept. 14th. Randy shared his screen showing the 31st Annual Bridging the Gap Workshop flyer. The workshop will be held at the Rock Island Holiday Inn the weekend of Sept. 12-12. He noted that this was the first he has heard about this event and thought he would bring it to everyone's attention. He is planning on attending the Area 20 Summer Committee on Aug.14th, noting that he hasn't been able to attend any of the last 2 Area Meetings due to family obligations.
- -Craig had a question as to where the flyer came from since it didn't have any affiliation with Area 20 and was concerned with its authenticity. Randy received the flyer from Intergroup and sent an email to the contact on the flyer for more information but has not received any answer yet. Aaron called the number on the flyer and was told that a newsletter will be supplied to Area for distribution soon with the local contact being Kevin A, Area 20 BTG Chair.
- Alt. DCM: Craig K. none
- **Treasurer:** Gene V. Beginning Balance: \$478.64, Deposits: \$0.00, Debits: \$14.00, Set Aside Monies (debit) \$161.25, New Balance/Available Funds: \$303.39, Savings/Prudent Reserve: \$449.48
- Secretary: Kelsey C. Absent

Committee Reports:

- **Corrections:** Brandon S. Absent. Craig did report that the Kewanee Life Skills Re-Entry Facility Meetings are doing well and are looking for Speakers. RI Co. Jail is back on hold, but they are looking for volunteers for when they do allow AA back in. He also noted that since they are starting from scratch the days and times are open and can be changed to fit the new volunteers' schedules. Steve from Geneseo popped in to confirm that Henry Co. is still not open, but did mention that he was approached by Hope Creek Nursing Home about setting up Meetings.
- Treatment: Kelly S. Absent
- P.I.: Richard S. Will be getting back to "Making his rounds." Also, mentioned that he would be interested in helping out with Hope Creek. Randy did clarify for Richard that the Intergroup Office has reopened.
- Literature: Kelsey C. Absent
- Accessibilities: OPEN Grapevine: OPEN C.P.C. : OPEN

- Archives: Aaron M. Has started reaching out to groups any history they might have.
- Intergroup Liaison: Craig K. The Events Chair was filled and that person seemed to be very enthusiastic. The Telephone Chair is still open so please continue to mention this very important need at your meeting with hope that it gets filled soon. Craig mentioned that Intergroup is still in need of contributions. Randy shared the Intergroup Treasury Report and pointed out that there was only \$400 in the Checking so they will have to dip into the Prudent Reserve.

GSR Reports:

- **Geneseo:** Ken The hall was painted and has a new window covering so it's not as dark anymore. Attendance is good, Speakers are good, very upbeat spirit and financially stable.
- Last Chance:
- House Group:
- Henry County: Aaron The Business Meeting will be on the 17th, Lee Annette will be the Speaker on the 21st, the Group Anniversary will be Sept. 25th, and they are Self-Supporting.
- Milan Hillcrest:
- Camden:
- New Beginnings: Randy Hello Everyone, New Beginnings Meets at Stutsman, behind RICCA at 1607 John Deere Rd. in East Moline. Meetings are currently inside, masks are now only required for unvaccinated participants, however, that may change so be prepared to wear a mask. We meet; Mon. @ 6:30pm, Wed. @ 8pm and a Primary Purpose Big Book Study, (PPBB), Sat @ 2pm. We haven't had a lot of outside participants except for the Sat. Meeting, so, if you can, please stop in and share your experience, strength and hope.
- 8n8AA:

Old Business:

- -Open Positions Accessibilities Grapevine C.P.C.
- --Randy did ask if Richard would like to be the Accessibilities Chair but Richard would just like to fill in to help with the Hope Creek project.

New Business:

- -Riverside Treatment Meetings
- --Aaron was approached by Ms. Joyce to see if we can find out when she might be able to get back in, she was told that they may not let AA back in period.
- --Randy will work with our Treatment Chair (not present) and ask at RICCA about any contact information they might have.
- --Someone mentioned that Bill M. used to go in, so he would be a good contact as well.
- --It was also mutually agreed of the importance of having AA available to Treatment Facilities.

Ted motioned to adjourn, Richard 2nd, Meeting Adjourned.

NEXT MEETING Sept. 14, 2021 via ZOOM